MEETING MINUTES
CITY OF MIDFIELD
CITY COUNCIL

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in a regular session on Monday,
February 27, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Gary Richardson presiding.

Chaplain Mark Spencer led attendees in prayer. Mayor Gary Richardson led attendees in
reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Recarda Cobb called roll. The following members were present: Councilor Wendy
Merriweather, Councilor James Reasor, Councilor Velma Johnson and Mayor Gary Richardson.
Councilor Janice Anderson and Councilor Terry Adams were absent.

Approval of Agenda: Councilor Wendy Merriweather amend the agenda to add 6 A. Ordinance
2017-01. An Ordinance amending the Municipal Code of the City of Midfield, Alabama
establishing requirements and standards pertaining to vehicle impact protection measures for
buildings having parking areas within 10 feet of the front entry of the building. The motion was
seconded by Councilor Velma Johnson. All members present voted aye, passing the motion
unanimously.

Approval of Minutes from last regular scheduled meeting: Councilor Velma Johnson made a
motion to approve minutes from the last regular scheduled meeting. The motion was seconded
by Councilor James Reasor. All members present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of Bills. Councilor Wendy Merriweather made a motion to approve February #2 bills
of $89,415.36. The motion was seconded by Councilor Velma Johnson. All members present
voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

6 A. Ordinance 2017-01: An Ordinance amending the Municipal Code of the City of Midfield,
Alabama establishing requirements and standards pertaining to vehicle impact protection
measures for buildings having parking areas within 10 feet of the front entry of the building.
Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to approve Ordinance 2017-01 as corrected. The
motion was seconded by Councilor Wendy Merriweather. All members present voted aye,
passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of 2011 Audit Report: Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to approve the
2011 Audit Report. The motion was seconded by Councilor James Reasor. All members present
voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.



Report from Mayor:

Mayor Gary Richardson thanked the Midfield Police and Fire Departments for their rapid
response to the incident at Vital Smiles. Also, he thanked the Council for approving Ordinance
2017-01.

Chief Larry Manning thanked the Police Department for their response to the incident at Vital
Smile. Chief Manning stated that he was very thankful for the assistance received from Fairfield
+ Fire Department, RPS Ambulance service, and Orlando Robinson Jr.

Chief Frank Belcher stated that the Midfield Police Department have received confessions for
the robberies at Family Dollar, and have identified the individual responsible for robberies at
Wendy’s. Chief Belcher also informed all everybody of the graduation of Midfield’s new
officer, stated that the incident at Vital Smiles is still under investigation.

Jeff Zissette sta.
Report from Council:
Councilor Terry - none.

Councilor Janice Anderson wished everyone a Happy New Year, and congratulated Judge
Everett Wess.

Councilor James Reasor - none
Councilor Wendy Merriweather welcomed Judge Everett Wess.

Councilor Velma Johnson welcomed Judge Everett Wess, and informed all of the credit repair
seminar coming soon.

Open to Public:

None

Adjourn:

Councilor Janice Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by
Councilor Velma Johnson. All members present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.



